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TOWN OF GREENBURGH 

Conservation Advisory Council 

Greenburgh Town Hall 

Steve Belasco Room 

Minutes of Meeting Thursday, February 14, 2019 

 

 

ROLL CALL:      

 

CAC Members Present: T. Tori, S. Hernstadt, M. Beal, D. Maiello 

Town of Greenburgh:   

Others:    

   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

January 24, 2019 minutes approved. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

The CAC acknowledged that the Council was copied on a letter from the Planning Board to the 

Town Board with regard to the Planning Board’s response to the proposed creation of Local Land 

Use Advisory Committees and in response to the CAC’s Letter of Support for these Committees. 

 

TOWN INFORMATION: 

• Collection and transportation (possibly with bio-diesel trucks) of organic waste – The CAC is 

interested in understanding the costs involved in biomass processing (i.e. costs involved in 

pickup, transportation, burning, etc.) and believes it is worth reaching out at the County level to 

get some information. 

 

WETLANDS AND WATER COURSES PERMIT REFERRALS: 

No new referrals. 

  

ON-GOING ITEMS - updates when available 

• Update on status of Tree Law – no new discussion. 

• Elmwood County Club – the CAC was informed that the Town received responses to its 

Requests for Qualifications (RFQ) for the Elmwood project’s DEIS.  It was also noted that the 

potential candidates are supposed to be interviewed the week of February 18, 2019.  A 

Committee has put together qualification questions to be posed to the candidates.  After these 

interviews, it is understood that the Town Board will interview 3 candidates. 

• 4 Corners proposal – no new discussion 

• Excess Food for Needy Law – no new discussion. 

• Development process and procedures – local land use advisory committees:  no new discussion 

beyond what is noted above in “Correspondence”. 

• Alternate Member – The CAC was informed that the Legislation was changed to allow an 

alternate member for the CAC.  Tim Lewis, the Town Attorney, is looking into why it has not 

yet been incorporated into the Town Code. 
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• 2018 Annual Report – No new discussion. 

 

NEW BUSINESS  

• Web Page – No new discussion. 

• Saw Mill River Advisory Board (SWAB) – in the event that the CAC is asked to attend SWAB 

meetings, Sharon Hernstadt has agreed to represent the CAC.  The next SWAB meeting is 

February 28, 2019. 

 

ESTABLISH DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 

Thursday, February 28, 2019. 

 

 


